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“And such trust have we through Christ to Godward: Not that we are sufficient of ourselves to think anything of ourselves; but our
sufficiency is of God;” (2 Cor. 3:4-5). We stand in awe of the greatness and faithfulness of our God. In our last letter, we mentioned
some things that were unresolved in relation to our living situation and other areas. Since that time, the Lord has provided a place
for us to stay long term. We have now moved into this house, and we will be here, Lord willing, for at least a year. Praise the Lord for
His faithfulness to answer prayers! A man named Pieter has been so kind to help us with many things. He and his family have been a
blessing to us, and they are now allowing us to live in their home while they are in Germany. Our children have certainly enjoyed
being able to unpack a lot of toys and other familiar things that have been in storage for a few months. Thank you all for praying for
our housing situation.

As we continue to learn Dutch culture, we have come into contact with many new people over the last few months. The kindness
that we have been shown in this place is beyond our imagination. We are so thankful for the contacts we have made since moving
here, and we are excited to see these contacts blossom as we continue in beginning a ministry here. Our main focus continues to be
learning Dutch. Although our Dutch has improved, we have a long way to go in becoming fluent in this language.

I have improved my ability to read Dutch, and I have started reading the Bible in Dutch to refine these skills. We have also been able
to print some tracts to begin the tract ministry mentioned in our last letter.

There were some issues with translation that had to be corrected, but the tracts are now ready. | have also written a tract that will
be sent for printing in the next week. Please pray for this ministry that it will yield fruit and reach many people. The Lord provided
financing for the printing of the tracts through a supporting church and their VBS offering. Thank you!

We have had a busy few months with opportunities to preach in Belgium, attend meetings at different places, and go door knocking
with a fellow missionary. We also had a wonderful time during visits from our Pastor a few weeks ago (with some goodies from our
home church) as well as our Field Director from Macedonia. These visits were very encouraging.

Prayer Requests
1. Please pray with us as we seek the Lord’s will in beginning a Bible study.
2. Please pray with us for the souls of the Dutch people.

3. Please pray with us for our children as they begin a new school year.
Praises

1. Praise the Lord we are getting settled in a long term home.
2. Praise the Lord for providing finances for the tract ministry.

Thank you to our supporting churches and individuals for being faithful to give! R (T
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